
South Coast Section 
Chairman: Hon. Secretary: 
E . R . JAMES N . M . STIMSON 

North Wilts. G.C. 
Devizes. 

ON behalf of all our members, I would 
like to take this opportunity to thank 
all those who contributed towards the 
success of the 1974 Annual Tournament. 

Members are reminded that the next 
winter lecture will be held at Alresford 
Golf Club on Tuesday, 7th January, 
1975 at 7 p.m. The guest speaker will 
be Mr. I. E. Flowerday, the Toro 
Irrigation Products Manager of Wright 
Rain Ltd. 

Our autumn meeting was held at 
Parkstone Golf Club on 28th October 
1974. Fifty-two members and guests 
attended and they all enjoyed a leisurely 
day as play had to be restricted to 18 
holes of golf because of the recent 
change to Winter Time. However this 
did not appear to detract from the 
success of the meeting, and again the 
weather was kind to us. 

Our chairman thanked the captain 
and committee for the courtesy of the 
course and clubhouse facilities, and also 
expressed thanks to his own green staff 
and the indoor staff who looked after 
us so well. Mrs. King provided an 
excellent lunch. Mr. James paid tribute 
to the efforts of Mrs. Stimson and 
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Messrs. E. Fox, A. Jeffery ^and P. 
Marshall, who all helped in the organisa-
tion of the meeting and he also thanked 
the members of the trade and others 
who had contributed so generously to 
our prize list and raffle. 

The secretary then took the oppor-
tunity to address the meeting and drew 
attention to forthcoming events and the 
recent decisions of the section commit-
tee. She also mentioned that Mr. Ian 
Greenfield, the past chairman, wished 
her to convey his best wishes for a 
successful meeting and his most grateful 
thanks for the Parker pen presentation 
gift. Flis health was improving gradu-
ally and he hoped he would continue to 
get better so that he could attend the 
meetings next year. 

The chairman then called upon Mr. 
R. L. Shakeshaft, the captain of Park-
stone Golf Club to say a few words and 
present the prizes. 

The prize winners were: R. Plain and 
B. Chase (set of head covers) 42 pts.; 
E. West and Mr. Draper Flymo (cup 
and gloves) 39; R. Rogers and A. C. 
Evans (cigarette lighters) 38; E. Brown 
and D. Stewart (propelling pencils) 38; 
J. Hamilton Stutt and W. J. Knowles 
(bottles of whisky) 37; F. Ainsworth and 
E. Allward (pair of secateurs) 37; B. 
Emberley and A. Jones (hand warmers) 
37. 

We are pleased to welcome two more 
members, and we hope their association 
with us will be a long and happy one: 
B. Ramsdin (Vice-President); E. W. 
Moseley (Blackmoor Golf Club). We 
also hope that Ian Rickman (previously 
at Ferndown) is enjoying the change of 
scene at Bramshott Hill Golf Club. 



Southern Section 
Chairman: Hon. Secretary: 
F . W . F O R D F . W . F O R D 
(South Herts.) 68 Salcombe Gardens, 

Mill Hill, London, NW7 
Tel: 959 2847 

PRAYERS were answered and umbrellas 
remained unfurled on Wednesday, 9th 
October for the annual 12 a side match 
between the Southern Section and the 
A.G.C.S. at the Stoke Poges Golf Club. 
Handicaps being reasonably equal the 
match was played off scratch. 

Going into lunch —2} up served 
as an appetiser to a first class meal and 
the 8—4 in the afternoon's singles 
resulted in the most conclusive win of 
the series so far. 

We have now notched 5—3 on the 
Challenge Trophy. Well done team and 
better luck next year. Fergus, perhaps 

we had better play off handicap next 
time! ! 

A warm welcome to the following 
new members: R. Lansbury (Old Fold); 
M. Sperring & B. Kenneally (Up-
minster); L. Harris, F. R. Spicer, C. D. 
Wakefield & S. R. Whittaker (Frilford 
Fleath); B. Richardson (Fisons); F. W. 
Kimber (Hugh Page (Sussex) Ltd.); and 
D. Ashford and R. Howard of Chipman 
Ltd. 

The first meeting at Whitbreads on 
16th October proved to be a very 
successful evening. Firstly because we 
had R. L. Morris, Senior Horticulturist, 
Levington Research Station with us on 
this occasion to talk on some aspects of 
chemicals and secondly we had a good 
attendance of 70 in a room capable of 
holding as many more ? 

Among them, we were all delighted 
[Turn to Page 28] 

Foursomes 
A.G.C.S. 

Southern Section 
R. Tempest (Darenth A M. Owen V A. Heron & D. L. Gould 

Valley) (Roehampton) 0 (Ashridge) (Hayling) 1 
B. Payne (Burnham & G. Hayes V A. J. Acres & J. M. Ritchie 

Beeches) (South Herts) j (Stoke Poges) (Leatherhead) i 
D. H. Major & R. Plain V J. Marshall & C. Howarth 

(Betchworth Pk) (Beaconsfield) 1 (Bristol & Clifton) (I.O.W.G.U.) 0 
G. Payne & H. Brown V J. Crowther & R. Griffiths 

(Maidenhead) (Home Park) 1 (Hallamshire) (Sandy Lodge) 0 
W. F. Machin & J. Kendall V A. R. Bird & K. Chaunby 

(Addington Ct) (Stoke Poges) 1 (Basingstoke) (West Hill) 0 
F. W. Ford & S. Taylor V J. R. Adair & M. Dorey 

(South Herts) (Fulwell) 0 (Beaconsfield) (Brookmans Pk) 1 

31 2* 

Southern Section 
R. Tempest 
M. Owen 
B. Payne 
G. Hayes 
D. H. Major 
R. Plain 
G Payne 
H. Brown 
S. Taylor 
J. Kendall 
W. F. Machin 
F. W. Ford 

Singles 
A.G.C.S. 
A. Heron 
D. L. Gould 
A. J. Acres 
J. M. Ritchie 
J. Marshall 
C. Haworth 
R. Griffiths 
J. Crowther 
A. R. Bird 
M. Dorey 
K. Chaunby 
J. R Adair 

Match Winners Southern Section I l i — 



Southern Section 
[From Page 27] 

to see past Chairman Jock Glass and 
past Superintendent St. Andrews, John 
Campbell. John, now a resident in the 
South, told me that he intendes to join 
the Southern Section and we hope to 
see him at many more of our meetings. 
Congratulations on your new appoint-
ment, John, and best wishes from us 
all. 

Aided by projector slides, Bob Morris 
talked effortlessly on chemicals, methods 
of spraying and use of spraying equip-
ment etc. He stressed the importance of 
not taking any liberties with chemicals, 
of reading instructions on containers 
carefully and wearing protective cloth-
ing. He also said that the Ministry of 
Agriculture, Fish and Food "A" book 
should be a must in every Head Green-
keeper's library. 

Question time revealed that March 
is the month for spraying Veronica, that 
deterioration of stored chemicals is 
negligible providing containers are in 
good condition, that it is good practice 
to date containers when storing, and 
that fungicides have a longer lasting 
effect as wettable powder than as a 
possible liquid fungicide. 

The totally irrelevant slide which had 
supposedly slipped in, was shown again 
by request, much to the obvious appre-
ciation of one and all. 'Who mentioned 
thatch ?' The proceeds from the con-
cluding Southern Section Benevolent 
Fund Raffle organised by "Bonzo" 
totalled £8.70. 

Northern Section 
Chairman: Hon. Secretary: 
J . SCOTT W . H E E L E S 
Wetherby Golf Club 7 Tentergate Close, 

Knaresborough, Yorks. 
Tel: K'boro 3851 

THIS year the Invitation Tournament 
was played at the Ganton Golf Club, by 
kind permission of the committee. 

Twenty-five members with their guests 
took part in what started out to be a 
very wet and nasty afternoon, however 
the rain did cease and the sun shone for 

us all to play and enjoy the amenities 
of a golf course in the very best of 
condition. The eventual winners were: 
D. Ward and N. Whitehead, Harrogate 
Golf Club, on a card play-off from A. 
Robertshaw and A. Cowman, Ilkley 
Golf Club. 

Once again I would like to offer my 
thanks on behalf of all who took part to 
the Committee and Members for allow-
ing us the courtesy of the Course and 
Clubhouse for the afternoon and even-
ing. 
Autumn Tournament 

The Annual Autumn Tournament of 
the Section took place on Wednesday, 
16th October at Alwoodley Golf Club. 
Fifty-six members attended, a very good 
turn-out once again. Thanks are ex-
tended to the committee and members 
for allowing us the courtesy of their 
course and clubhouse, and we must not 
forget our friend, Hugh Marshall, for 
the excellent condition of the course 
and, last but not least, the Steward and 
his wife for the very good meal they 
provided for us, and also the members 
who donated to the prize list. Also 
many thanks to our friend, Peter Wyatt, 
from Pattisons for all the help he gave 
in issuing the cards and recording scores. 
Thanks, Peter. 
Winners: 1st Div. Scratch—D. Ward. 
1st, C. Ramsden; 2nd, C. Geddes; 3rd, 
W. Heeles; 4th, D. Storey. 2nd Div. 1st, 
D. Carter; 2nd, J. L. Grierson; 3rd, R. 
Johnson; 4th, C. Garnett; Vice-Presi-
dent's Prize: 1st, J. Grierson; 2nd, F. 
Readman. 

The following Members' Handicaps 
have been adjusted: 

D. Carter 24 to 18 
J. L. Grierson 21 to 17 

Forthcoming Event 
The Annual Dinner will take place at 

the Oakdale Golf Club, Oakdale, Harro-
gate, on Friday, 13th December 1974 at 
7.15 for 8 p.m. The Menu will be as 
follows: melon, oxtail soup, roast turkey 
and chipolata, french beans, cauliflower, 
fruit salad and ice cream, coffee, cheese 
and biscuits. Cabaret. £2 per head plus 
gratuities. 

1 3 7 09/03 D O 

3 1 0 1 6 -



North-West Section 
Chairman: Hon. Secretary: 
E . W A L S H , E S Q . H . M . W A L S H , E S Q . , 

Tel: 40050 
OUR thanks are due to the captain and 
council of Prestbury Golf Club, 
Cheshire, for their kindness in granting 
us the courtesy of their course and 
facilities of the club house on the occa-
sion of our Autumn Tournament on 
10th October. Our thanks also to Mr. 
Allan, the captain, for the warm wel-
come he extended to us and also for 
presenting the prizes in the evening, to 
the numerous prize donors both private, 
and our friends in the trade, to Messrs. 
Vaughan, Wyatt, and Faulkener for 
their great assistance in seeing to the 
cards, meal tickets, and monies, etc., to 
Mrs. Hays for the excellent meals pro-
vided, the bar staff, and to our friend 
and colleague, Mr. J. Leonard and his 
staff for the excellent condition of the 
course and to the Section's committee 
for their great work in helping with the 
smooth running of the tournament, and 
to the members themselves for the excel-
lent turnout, one of the best on record. 
Thank you, gentlemen. 

Prize winners as follows, all over 27 
holes: Scratch Prize: E. Walsh, 113 
gross; Veterans Over 50s: R. Lewis, 112 
nett; Aggregate Rose Bowl: S. Edgerley, 
207 nett Spring and Autumn; 1st nett: 
S. Edgerley, 96 nett; 2nd: R. Lewis, 112; 
3rd: E. Walsh, 113; 4th: R. Janovskis, 
114; 5th: F. Fletcher, 115; 6th: J. Leo-
nard, 1161 C.P.O.; 7th: S. Dagger, 116i; 
8th: J. Robinson, 117; 9th: P. Chapman, 
117i; 10th: D. Golding, 119; 11th: R. 
Peters, 121; 12th: H. McAddey, 121±; 
13th: A. Leonard, 123|; 14th: R. Gra-
ham, 125; 15th: M. Holmes, 126j; 16th: 
R. L. Thomas, 127; 17th: H. M. Walsh, 
128 C.P.O.; 18th: J. Wright, 128; Visitors 
Prize: K. Edgerley, 73 nett over 18 holes. 

There will be an extra Tournament 
for 1975 which will take place prior to 
our Spring Tournament as under. 

It is proposed that STSIS Equipment 
(Macclesfield) Ltd. will sponsor a Golf 
Tournament to be played for annually 
by North West Greenkeepers. 

The event will be held in April, at a 
course within the region, and competi-
tors will play for a trophy, with prizes 
for 1st, 2nd and 3rd best nett, as well 
as a special prize for best nett, 18-24 
handicappers. 

The venue for the 1975 Tournament 
will be Wilmslow Golf Club and the 
date, Thursday, 24th April 1975. Re-
freshments will be provided by SISIS 
and the presentation of prizes will be 
made at the end of the day. 

Will those members of the section 
wishing to take part in 1975, please 
contact the Secretary, Mr. H. M. Walsh 
at 34 Kingsfold Close, Breightmet, 
Bolton. 

The December talk will be given by 
our friend P. Wyatt on Monday, 9th 
December, at Swinton Park G.C., East 
Lavis Road, Swinton, time 7.30 p.m. 

We welcome to the section the follow-
ing new members and hope their asso-
ciation with us will be a happy one: 
A. R. Faulkener, C-headle Hulme, 
Cheshire, Honorary Member; R. Young, 
Chorley, Lanes., Hon. Member; P. K. 
Shaw, Clitheroe Golf Club, Clitheroe, 
Lanes.; F. Johnson, Old Links Golf 
Club, Montserrat, Bolton; H. Jackson, 
Leyland Motors, Hon. Member; J. 
Cogan, Garforth, Leeds, Yorks., Hon. 
Member; D. Legg, Broughton, Chester, 
Hon. Member. 

East Midland Section 
Chairman: Hon. Secretary: 
G . DARBY S . FRETTER, E S Q . , 

4 Queens Drive, 
Leics. Forest East. 

Leicester. 

THE Annual Spring Tournament is 
being held at Spalding Golf Club on 
Wednesday, 14th May 1975. If you are 
interested in a bus for this tournament, 
would you please let me know. 

The final of the Knock Out Cup was 
held at Rothley Park Golf Club on 
Sunday, 20th October 1974. This was 
won by Mr. M. Lane, a vice-president, 
who beat R. Willars 5 and 3. 

I would like to wish you all a Happy 
Christmas and a Prosperous New Year. 



Midlands Section 
Chairman: Hon. Secretary: 
G . HART R . G O O D W I N 

2 Greenkeepers' Cottage, 
Ashridge Golf Club, 
Berkhamsted, Herts. 

FOLLOWING the resignation of A. 
Jamieson the position of Hon. Treasurer 
is now held by Mr. E. V. Thomas. 
Members and Vice-Presidents please 
send your subs, to the new Treasurer at 
the address below. 

Mr. E. V. Thomas, 
78 Hillmorton Road, 
Four Oaks, 
Sutton Coldfield, 
West Midlands. 
Tel. 021-308 2954. 

I would like to welcome the following 
new members: N. Pullen, Blackwell 
(Class C); A. B. D. Black, Finham Park 
(Class C); J. Guest, Sutton Coldfield 
(Class C). 

Belated congratulations to C. Frost 
who now holds the position of Head 
Greenkeeper at the new Druids Heath 
G.C. 

Sheffield Section 
President: Hon. Secretary: 
A . SHARDELOW B. V . LAX 
Little Timbers, 153 Kilton Road, 
The Quillot, Worksop, 
Walton-on-Thames, Notts. 
Surrey. 
OWING to personal commitments, our 
secretary for the past eight years, Mr. 
Henry Gillespie, has recently given up 
the position. Henry has worked really 
hard on behalf of our section. I would 
like to thank him on behalf of all our 
members. 

Our annual match for the Slater 
Trophy played against the Northern 
Section, took place at Doncaster G.C. 
on 17th September by kind permission 
of the captain and committee. 

The course was in fine condition un-
like the weather which was, to say the 
least, a bit wet. The result of the eleven 
eighteen hole matches was a very pleas-
ing win for Sheffield, 7 matches to 4. 

During the morning the Sheffield 
members played a 9 hole Bogey com-

petition for the Coach Cup. The winner 
being Mick Coultas (Grange Park Golf 
Club). Second was Roy Brailsford 
(Worksop Golf Club). 

Once again our lectures will be held 
at Abbeydale Golf Club, on the first 
Thursday in every month at 2.30 p.m. 
Thanks go to Abbeydale for allowing us 
to use the club. The first meeting was 
a demonstration of Jacobsen equipment 
and was attended by approximately 35 
members. Our thanks go to Mr. D. 
Coad of Rolfe's Mini Tractors Ltd., also 
to Fearnco Ltd. for a very interesting 
afternoon. 

Best wishes to all members and their 
families for a very Happy Christmas. 

Diary 
Dates 

Dec. 3 South Coast Section Film 
"Grasses"—J. H. Franks 
Twyford Seeds. Alresford 
G.C. Time 7 p.m. 

4 Southern Section Lecture 
— Whitbreads Social 
Club. Time 6.30 p.m. 

9 North-West Section Lec-
ture—H. Pattisson & Co. 
Swinton Park G.C. Time 
7.30 p.m. 

1975 
Jan. 

Feb 

7 Midland Section—Panel/ 
G'keeper/Trade Rep. 
"Question Time". Edg-
baston G.C. Time 2 p.m. 

8 Southern Section Lecture 
— Whitbreads Social 
Club. 

4 Midlands Section Lecture 
— Mommersteeg Int. 
Kings Norton. Time 2 
p.m. 


